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January 3, 2023 
 
Michael Powell 
Director, Office of Program Evaluation and Government Accountability 
Department of Legislative Services 
90 State Circle 
Annapolis, Maryland 21401 
 
Dear Mr. Powell: 
 

Consistent with § 2-1234 of the State Government Article, I am directing that the Office 
of Program Evaluation and Government Accountability conduct a performance evaluation of the 
Maryland Board of Nursing.  

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter, and please let me know if you have any 

questions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Victoria L. Gruber 
Executive Director 

 
VLG/mpd 
 
cc: Senate President Bill Ferguson 
 House Speaker Adrienne A. Jones 
 Senator Clarence K. Lam 
 Delegate Mark S. Chang 
 Delegate Joseline A. Pena-Melnyk 
 Delegate Ariana B. Kelly 
 Ms. June Chung 


